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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

WEDNESDAY, August 30, 2017
1:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long; City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Member and Jim Reynolds and Todd Titus
Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Fire Chief Barry Stroup; John Stephens, Building Commissioner; Scott Richardson, Street Superintendent
City Council Members:   Eric Schoening, Bob Greene 
NEW BUSINESS
1.  Resolution 2.2017 -   Resolution 2.2017 Being a Resolution of the Board of Public Works and Safety in the City of Wabash Indiana, Declaring a Public Purpose in the Acquisition, by Condemnation, of Certain Real Estate in The City of Wabash Indiana.

John Nelson, Project Engineer for DLZ, spoke about the necessity of the resolution.  John explained that this project involves the Northern section of Alber Street and is being done in partnership with the Federal Government using 80% Federal funds and 20% local funds.  He explained that in order to let the bid for construction, all properties  need to be clear for right of way.  

Three properties stand in the way of the clearance.  One property is waiting on the final signature from the company but the other two are not.  

Lot number seven’s property value is less than is owed on liens.  Therefore the liens exceed the offer made, thus making this property fall into the hands of the Court system.

Lot number eleven’s property owner contested the offer because he didn’t feel like he was getting as much money for the property as his neighbor.  An offer was made for the property owner to name his own price but the property owner never responded.  Eventually the property owner was sent a 10 day condemnation letter saying “no response means condemnation”.  The property owner has yet to respond.  Mr. Nelson has now turned the issue over to the City Attorney.  The City Attorney will take the issue to the Courts unless the property owner responds and there is communication.
Katy Garrett, Huntington was Council for the Resolution due to City Attorney Zimmerman having a conflict of interest.  

Jim Reynolds made a motion to approve Resolution 2.2017.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

ADJOURN 
Mayor Long accepted a motion from Jim Reynolds to adjorn the meeting.
 NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, September 7, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. 
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Scott Long     
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Member
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Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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